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     On Saturday, July 25th, members from our 
club attended a 6 hour training class for the 
Adopt-A-Precinct program. By working election 
days in August and November, we will earn 
serious funds for our club’s Children’s Projects. 

 Attending were Ezra Krieg and his wife 
Marsha Eisenberg, Scott & Sophia 
Youngberg, Peggy Kelleher, Bill Morse, 
Alberta Rickard and Reeve Bright with his 
infamous Dunkin Donuts cup. Sophia and Bill 
have agreed to be Clerks, which have extra 
duties assigned to them and oversee the 
election day activities. 

 Adopt-A-Precinct Poll Worker Training 

October 17, 2020 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

    Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                             Birthdays:                                        

                       August 6 -  Kevin Rickard 
           August 9 -  Matthew Byrne 
          August 12 - Margaret Itro 
          August 16 - Doug Martin, David Lee 

                              August 21 - Diane Alperin 
                              August 22 - Ezra Krieg 
                              August 31 - Patti Bloom 
                                                                                                                                                                                         

                                             Wedding Anniversaries: 
                 August 9 - Jay & Diane Alperin (51 years!) 
                      August 12 - Ben & Carole Bassford 
                      August 23 - Reeve & Anne Bright (45 years!) 
                                              

                                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                August 28 - Susan Ruby (27 years!) 

                                     

July 1st  “Zoom” Meeting:  Bill Morse started us off with “It’s 

wonderful being President”. Jay Alperin is happy he’s no longer 

President. We had an Interclub meeting at 7:30 this morning with the 

Oakland Park Kiwanis Club, organized by Steve Rubin, our Interclub 

Chairman. Everyone put in for Steve and the fun meeting with Oakland 

Park.  Mark Scheinbaum wished Mike Salem well with getting his 

kidney transplant. Ezra Krieg said the best part about 2020 is that 

“we’re half way through it”. Other than that, We were all Happy 

Campers! 

July 8th  “Zoom” Meeting:  Jay Alperin still can’t remember why 

he’s happy. BTW, Jay exhibited strong Secretary skills over the last 2 

months. A ground swell erupted from the group proclaiming Jay our 

“New Secretary”. Scott Youngberg, Steve Rubin, Ezra Krieg, Peggy 

Kelleher all cheered! Another First! Bob Barcinski made his first Zoom 

meeting. Great to see you BOB! Rich Pollack was happy to see Bob 

too. Dave Freeburn likes Jay’s errors in his weekly minutes of our 

Zoom meetings. He knows it’s just a trick to see if anyone is paying 

attention. Carlene Laseter’s son made it over for the weekend and 

Gina Sablo was happy to see everyone. Finally, Ezra thanked everyone 

who signed up to work the polls this election for our club. 

July 15th “Zoom” Meeting:  Scott Youngberg put a dollar in to 

welcome Larry Schroeder to his first ZOOM meeting. Everyone put in 

for that. Rich Pollack added a dollar for former President of our club 

Jeff Pearlman, who is in the hospital fighting the Covid virus. Ezra 

Krieg had a recent face-to-face encounter with Rich. Bob Barcinski’s 

granddaughter continues her winning ways in horseshows. Bill Morse 

put in for his daughter’s birthday. Carlene Laseter put in $3 for getting 

her haircut today, adding Palm Trees to her yard and getting back to 

walking on the beach. Matthew  Byrne said “Thank goodness for Ice 

Cream and taking walks” during this pandemic. Finally, Gina Sablo had 

another real estate closing. Yipee! 

July 22nd  “Zoom” Meeting:  Today was “Big Bucks Wednesday!” 

Mike Salem put in $3, he’s getting his results today from his surgery 

last week. Rich Pollack had $3 for his negative Covid test. Larry 

Schroeder-$3 waiting for results on his Covid test. Matthew Byrne-$5 

for his health and everybody’s happiness. Peggy Kelleher will be 

missing the next two meetings for her surgery. Jay Alperin-$3, Ezra 

Krieg $5, Bill Morse $2, Carlene Laseter-$5, Scott Youngberg $3, 

Mark Scheinbaum $4, Doug Martin $3 and Steve Rubin-a whopping 

$15, put in for all the above. Gina Sablo had $3 for another closing and 

Dave Freeburn had $2 for being able to play tennis for first time in 

months. 

negative Covid test. Mark Scheinbaum had a fun trip to Key West. 

Rich Pollack put in for Jeff Pearlman who is slowly 

recovering from Covid. Dave Freeburn is happy his 

daughter & boyfriend had a quick recovery from Covid. 

Finally, Ezra Krieg had $6 which included all the above and 

the Adopt-A-Precinct training a few us received. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 
Hail! President of the Month! 
 

      ****** July ****** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              
                 Bill Morse 
         Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 
 
          August     -  Larry Schroeder 

        September -  Steve Rubin 

            Thank You!   

 

Rich Pollack has agreed to chair the Delray 
Affair for October 17-18.  He will get help from 
Carlene Laseter and Reeve Bright.  
 Thanks Rich! 

We are also still looking for someone to be our 
Club Secretary starting on October 1st. There 
is a ground swell movement for Jay Alperin to 
take over those duties. 

Interclub: On July 1st, we had our first 
“Zoom” Interclub with the Oakland Park 
Kiwanis. We had ten members attending. It 
was a lot of fun and educational. See picture  

           on page 9. 

            
 Recent Club Donations: $250 to feeding 40 
local families thru Wise Tribe and $250  to 
match Jay Alperin’s donation for being a  

           school sponsor for the Delray Chamber   
           Education Fund.    

 

July 29th “Zoom” Meeting:  Peggy Kelleher had surgery today. 

Everybody put in for her with well wishes. Scott Youngberg put in for 

Steve Rubin and his efforts in restating our Articles of Incorporation. 

Steve welcomed our guest this morning - Gloria Wilson. So did Doug 

Martin, Jay Alperin and Carlene Laseter. Gloria was happy for the 

warm welcome. Carlene was also happy she gets to see her grandson 

this weekend. Bill Morse had a fun time being President this month. 

Bob Barcinski made it for another meeting. Larry Schroeder had a  
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The 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
          

            July 1 - Reeve Bright 

     July 8 - Bob (1st Zoom Meeting) Barcinski 

   July 15 - Gina Sablo 

   July 22 - Mark Scheinbaum 

   July 29 - Doug Martin 

   
   

The 
“Golden”  
Years …  
                                             
Submitted by Jay 
Alperin                         

 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
                   Testing for COVID-19  

Two kinds of tests are available for COVID-19: viral tests 
and antibody tests. 
 --- A viral test tells you if you have a current infection. 
 --- An antibody test might tell you if you had a past 
infection. An antibody test might not show if you have a 
current infection because it can take 1–3 weeks after 
infection for your body to make antibodies. Having 
antibodies to the virus that causes COVID-19 might 
provide protection from getting infected with the virus 
again. If it does, we do not know how much protection the 
antibodies might provide or how long this protection might 
last. 

If you test positive or negative for COVID-19 on a viral or 
an antibody test, you still should take preventive 
measures to protect yourself and others. 

How to get tested for current COVID-19 infection 
    To learn if you have a current infection, viral tests are 
used. Most people have mild illness and can recover at 
home without medical care. Contact your healthcare 
provider if your symptoms are getting worse or if you 
have questions about your health. 
    Decisions about testing are made by state and local 
health departments or healthcare providers. You can visit 
your state or local health department’s website to look for 
the latest local information on testing. 
    If you have symptoms of COVID-19 and want to get 
tested, call your healthcare provider first.  If you have 
symptoms of COVID-19 and are not tested, it is important 
to stay home. Learn what to do if you are sick. 

Results: If you test positive for COVID-19 by a viral test, 
know what protective steps to take if you are sick or 
caring for someone. 
    ­­If you test negative for COVID-19 by a viral test, you 
probably were not infected at the time your sample was 
collected. However, that does not mean you will not get 
sick. The test result only means that you did not have 
COVID-19 at the time of testing. You might test negative 
if the sample was collected early in your infection and test 
positive later during your illness. You could also be 
exposed to COVID-19 after the test and get infected 
then. 

A New York attorney, representing a wealthy art 

collector, called and asked to speak to his client. 

"Paul, I have some good news and I have some bad 

news." The art collector replied, "You know, I've 

had an awful day, Jack, so let's hear the good news 

first." The lawyer said, "Well, I met with your wife 

today, and she informed me that she has invested 

only $5,000 in two very nice pictures that she 

thinks will bring somewhere between $10 and $12 

million...and I think she could be right." Paul replied 

enthusiastically, "Holy cow!! Well done!! My wife is 

a brilliant business woman, isn't she? You've just 

made my day. Now, I know I can handle the bad 

news. What is it?" The lawyer replied, “The 

pictures are of you and your secretary.”  

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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The 

       Upcoming Meeting Programs   

   “Scheduled when we Start Meeting  
           at the Club Again....” 
 
9/3 Finnegan’s- Tenative “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, September 3rd, at 6:00 pm. 
9/9 NEED SPEAKER 
9/16 POLICE APPRECIATION 
9/23 In Jacob's Shoes 
9/30 NEED SPEAKER 

10/8 Finnegan’s- Tenative “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, October 8th, at 6:00 pm. 
10/14 Boca Ballet 
 
 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

        

         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   
 
 

                            
    Why Do We Belong 

           to Kiwanis? 
   Kiwanis is a global organization of 
volunteers dedicated to changing the world 
one child and one community at a time. 

   Our members develop youth as leaders, build 
playgrounds and raise funds for pediatric research. We 
help shelter the homeless, feed the hungry, mentor the 
disadvantaged and care for the sick. Working together, 
members achieve what one person cannot accomplish 
alone. . . . . And along the way, club members share 
friendship and laughter. 

   Kiwanis’ Worldwide Service Project is a Kiwanis family 
initiative to make a positive difference in the world on 
behalf of children. In its first Worldwide Service Project, 
Kiwanis worked to virtually eliminate Iodine Deficiency 
Disorders (IDD), the leading preventable cause of mental 
retardation. Today, about 70 percent of the people in the 
developing world have access to iodized salt, and UNICEF 
has hailed this project as one of the greatest public 
health triumphs of the 20th century. 

   Kiwanis’ current Worldwide Service Project is “The 
ELIMINATE Project”. With The ELIMINATE Project, Kiwanis 
International and UNICEF have joined forces to eliminate 
maternal and neonatal tetanus (MNT). This deadly 
disease steals the lives of 60,000 innocent babies and 
30,000 mothers each year. The effects of the disease are 
excruciating — tiny newborns suffer repeated, painful 
convulsions and extreme sensitivity to light and touch. 

   With the support of The Eliminate Project, there has 
been: 
An additional 24,000 babies born every year, unaffected 
by tetanus. Twenty-four more countries that have 
eliminated maternal and neonatal tetanus, and Millions of 
mothers vaccinated. US$78 million raised.   

 

  That’s why we belong to Kiwanis. Ask someone to Join 
Us today! 

      

Invite your friends to our Zoom Meetings. 
 

Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.   
  

Share it with others. Live it.            

  
Young Children 
Priority One 

 

Faces are Essential - Clear Mask Initiative 

Use of face masks is our new reality. The YC:PO 
committee is partnering with the Florida Association for 
Infant Mental Health to promote the use of clear masks 
by childcare professionals to provide children the 
necessary visual input to support their social emotional 
development and relational health. To hear more about 
this initiative, visit https://www.faimh.org/faces or 
contact your Lt. Governor to find out about matching 
grant opportunities to provide clear face masks for 
childcare facilities in your area. 

No Small Matter: Host a Virtual Screening 

    Kids Need Kiwanis, now more than ever. High quality 
education for all isn’t just powerful — it’s possible. This 
powerful film will motivate you and your members to get 
involved in promoting positive experiences for all 
children in your community.  
    Don't let physical distancing keep you from sharing 
this important film. Host a virtual screening! Our “digital 
screening kit” can help you plan and promote your 
event, from getting the word out to setting up the 
technology to inspiring action after the film. Invite 
partners and friends; a virtual screening is a great 
member recruitment activity!  
    And don’t forget to apply for a grant to cover the cost 
of your screening! Florida Kiwanis has partnered with 
the Florida Grade Level Reading campaign, the Ounce of 
Prevention Fund of Florida and other partners to provide 
funds to support virtual screenings. Clubs can apply for 
a grant to receive a free license to view the full film or 
shorter versions, depending on your needs. 
    For information about the film, the grants and the 
digital screening kit, contact Jennifer Ohlsen, Young 
Children Priority One Chair at johlsen@ounce.org 
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  
 
 

August 14-15 .... Florida Kiwanis 
                          Virtual Convention 
                           (VCON)  

October 17 .... Kiwanis “Swing For Kids”  
                              Golf Tournament    
                          8 am, Delray Golf Club  

October 17-18 ...... Delray Affair Fundraiser  
                             (We need everyone’s help!)  

 
  Mindful Eating  
        Part- 5 
   
   The following exercise can 
help you discover how different 
food combinations and  

                                 quantities affect your well-being: 

          Mixing and matching different foods.  

    Begin to experiment with your food: 

        Try eating less food more often, or less food, 
period. 

        If you’re a meat-eater, spend two or three days 
excluding meat from your diet. 

        Or perhaps exclude red meat, but include chicken 
and fish. 

        Remove certain foods from your diet: salt, sugar, 
coffee, or bread, for example, and see how this affects 
how you feel. 

        Play with food combinations. Try eating solely 
starch meals, protein meals, fruit meals, or vegetable 
meals. 

    Keep a record of everything you observe in yourself 
as you experiment with your eating habits. The question 
you’re trying to answer is: “Which eating patterns add 
to the quality of my life, and which detract?” 

    Continue experimenting with different types, 
combinations, and amounts of food for two or three 
weeks, tracking how you feel mentally, physically, and 
emotionally. 

     

      HUMAN AND  

 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  
  

“Service is the rent we pay to 

be living. It is the very 

purpose of life and not 

something you do in your spare time.”   

                                            --- MARION WRIGHT EDELMAN 

1. Fact or Crap - Nearly 
all calico cats are female.  

2. Fact or Crap - Marilyn 
Monroe’s famous white 
dress from, The Seven 
Year Itch, sold for 
$807,000 at an auction.  

3. Fact or Crap -A person who studies 
ants is called a myrmecologist.  

4. Fact or Crap - Pop-Tarts were declared 
illegal in Missouri, after some burned their 
mouth on the topping.  

5. Fact or Crap - Mount Rushmore 
features the stern mugs of Presidents 
Washington, Jefferson, Grant and Lincoln.  

6. Fact or Crap - Canada is an Indian 
word meaning, Cold Hearth. 

7. Fact or Crap - Avocados have 60% 
more potassium than bananas.  
 
                (Answers on Page 7) 

Answering Machine 
Messages . . . .  

 --- Steve has been captured by a 
flying saucer and can't come to the 
phone right now, but if you leave 
your name, phone number, and a 
message, I'll have him call you back 

as soon as he gets away. Read all about it in next 
week's National Enquirer. 

---  Hello, this is Jim. Unfortunately I can't answer the 
phone right now because I've just come back from the 
Mirror Worlds and I'm still made up of antimatter, so if I 
were to pick up the phone right now, the resulting 
energy release would make Hiroshima look like a wet 
firecracker. So leave a message at the tone and I'll get 
back to you as soon as my component particles have 
been restored to their normal charges. 

--- I'm gone. 

--- You have reached 555-6238. Why? 

--- You have reached 234-1243. This is an answering 
machine. This is 2020. You know what to do. 

--- You have reached the number you have dialed. 
Please leave a message after the beep.  

He who smiles in a crisis has found 
someone to blame. 
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The 

Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

July 1: 
1863, the pivotal, three-day Civil War Battle of Gettysburg, resulting in a Union 
victory, began in Pennsylvania. 
1867, Canada became a self-governing dominion of Great Britain as the British 
North America Act took effect. 
1944, delegates from 44 countries began meeting at Bretton Woods, New 
Hampshire, where they agreed to establish the International Monetary Fund and 
the World Bank. 
1946, the United States exploded a 20-kiloton atomic bomb near Bikini Atoll in 
the Pacific. 
1963, the U.S. Post Office inaugurated its five-digit ZIP codes. 
1966, the Medicare federal insurance program went into effect. 
2010, California lawmakers approved a $20 million settlement with the family of 
Jaycee Dugard, who was kidnapped as a girl and held captive in a secret 
backyard for 18 years by a paroled sex offender.  
2015, Episcopalians voted overwhelmingly at their General Convention in Salt 
Lake City to allow religious weddings for same-sex couples.  
2019, Fifteen-year-old Coco Gauff, the youngest player to qualify at Wimbeldon 
in the professional era, defeated 39-year-old Venus Williams in the first round, 6-
4, 6-4.  
 Birthdays: 
 Actress Olivia de Havilland is 104 
 Actress-dancer Leslie Caron is 89 
 Actor Jamie Farr (Mash) is 86 
 Cookiemaker Wally Amos is 84 
 Actress Genevieve Bujold is 78 
 Pop singer Victor Willis (Village People) is 69 
 Actor-comedian Dan Aykroyd is 68 
 Olympic gold medal track star Carl Lewis is 59 
 Actress Pamela Anderson is 53 
 Actress Liv Tyler is 43 

July 8: 
1776, Col. John Nixon gave the first public reading of the Declaration of 
Independence, outside the State House (now Independence Hall) in Philadelphia. 
1889, The Wall Street Journal was first published. 
1947, a New Mexico newspaper, the Roswell Daily Record, quoted officials at 
Roswell Army Air Field as saying they had recovered a “flying saucer” that 
crashed onto a ranch; officials then said it was actually a weather balloon. (To 
this day, there are those who believe what fell to Earth was an alien spaceship 
carrying extra-terrestrial beings.)  
1950, President Harry S. Truman named Gen. Douglas MacArthur commander-in
-chief of United Nations forces in Korea. (Truman ended up sacking MacArthur 
for insubordination nine months later.) 
1989, Carlos Saul Menem was inaugurated as president of Argentina in the 
country’s first transfer of power from one democratically elected civilian leader to 
another in six decades. 
2000, Venus Williams beat Lindsay Davenport 6-3, 7-6 (3) for her first Grand 
Slam title, becoming the first Black female champion at Wimbledon since Althea 
Gibson in 1957-58. 
2012, Roger Federer equaled Pete Sampras’ record of seven men’s singles titles 
at the All England Club and won his 17th Grand Slam title overall, beating Andy 
Murray 4-6, 7-5, 6-3, 6-4. 
 Birthdays: 
               Singer Steve Lawrence is 85 
               Actor Jeffrey Tambor is 76 
               Actress Kim Darby is 73 
               Children’s performer Raffi is 72 
               Celebrity chef Wolfgang Puck is 71 
               Actress Anjelica Huston is 69 
               Country singer Toby Keith is 59 
               Actor Rocky Carroll (NCIS) is 57 
               Actor Michael Weatherly is 52 

July 15: 
1799, French soldiers in Egypt discovered the Rosetta Stone, which proved 
instrumental in deciphering ancient Egyptian hieroglyphs. 
1834, the Spanish Inquisition was abolished more than 3 1/2 centuries after its 
creation. 
1870, Georgia became the last Confederate state to be readmitted to the Union. 
1913, Augustus Bacon, D-Ga., became the first person elected to the U.S. 
Senate under the terms of the recently ratified 17th Amendment to the U.S. 
Constitution, providing for popular election of senators. 
1975, three American astronauts blasted off aboard an Apollo spaceship hours 
after two Soviet cosmonauts were launched aboard a Soyuz spacecraft for a 
mission that included a linkup of the two ships in orbit. 
1996, MSNBC, a 24-hour all-news network, made its debut on cable and the 
Internet. 
2010, After 85 days, BP stopped the flow of oil into the Gulf of Mexico using a 75
-ton cap lowered onto the well earlier in the week.  
 Birthdays: 
 Actor Patrick Wayne is 81 
 Singer Linda Ronstadt is 74 
 Country singer-songwriter Mac McAnally is 63 

 Model Kim Alexis is 60 
 Actor-director Forest Whitaker is 59 
 Actress Brigitte Nielsen is 57 
 Actor Iain Armitage (TV: “Big Little Lies” “Young Sheldon”) is 12. 

July 22: 
1862, President Abraham Lincoln presented to his Cabinet a preliminary draft of 
the Emancipation Proclamation. 
1933, American aviator Wiley Post completed the first solo flight around the 
world as he returned to New York’s Floyd Bennett Field after traveling for 7 days, 
18 and 3/4 hours. 
1934, bank robber John Dillinger was shot to death by federal agents outside 
Chicago’s Biograph Theater, where he had just seen the Clark Gable movie 
“Manhattan Melodrama.” 
1957, Walter “Fred” Morrison applied for a patent for a “flying toy” which became 
known as the Frisbee. 
1975, the House of Representatives joined the Senate in voting to restore the 
American citizenship of Confederate Gen. Robert E. Lee. 
1991, police in Milwaukee arrested Jeffrey Dahmer, who later confessed to 
murdering 17 men and boys (Dahmer ended up being beaten to death by a 
fellow prison inmate). 
2019, Equifax agreed to pay at least $700 million to settle lawsuits over a 2017 
data breach that exposed the Social Security numbers and other private 
information of nearly 150 million Americans. 
 Birthdays: 
 Former Senate Majority Leader Bob Dole, R-Kan., is 97 
 Author Tom Robbins is 88 
 Actress Louise Fletcher is 86 
 Actor Terence Stamp is 82 
 Game show host Alex Trebek is 80 
 Actor-singer Bobby Sherman is 77 
 Actor Danny Glover is 74 
 Actor-comedian-director Albert Brooks is 73 
 Actor Willem Dafoe is 65 
 Actor John Leguizamo is 60 
 Actor-comedian David Spade is 56 
 Actress Selena Gomez is 28 

July 29: 
1914, transcontinental telephone service in the U.S. became operational with the 
first test conversation between New York and San Francisco. Massachusetts’ 
Cape Cod Canal, offering a shortcut across the base of the peninsula, was 
officially opened to shipping traffic. 
1957, the International Atomic Energy Agency was established. Jack Paar made 
his debut as host of NBC’s “Tonight Show.” 
1958, President Dwight D. Eisenhower signed the National Aeronautics and 
Space Act, creating NASA. 
1965, The Beatles’ second feature film, “Help!,” had its world premiere in 
London. 
1967, an accidental rocket launch on the deck of the supercarrier USS Forrestal 
in the Gulf of Tonkin resulted in a fire and explosions that killed 134 servicemen. 
(Among the survivors was future Arizona senator John McCain, a U.S. Navy 
lieutenant commander who narrowly escaped with his life.) 
1981, Britain’s Prince Charles married Lady Diana Spencer in a glittering 
ceremony at St. Paul’s Cathedral in London. (The couple divorced in 1996.) 
1986, a federal jury in New York found that the National Football League had 
committed an antitrust violation against the rival United States Football League. 
But in a hollow victory for the U-S-F-L, the jury ordered the N-F-L to pay token 
damages of only three dollars. 
2015, Microsoft released its Windows 10 operating system, an upgrade of 
Windows 8. 
2019, Britain’s weather agency confirmed that the country had seen its highest 
temperature on record, 101.7 degrees Farenheit, during the heat wave that 
broke temperature records across Europe in the preceding days. 
 Birthdays: 
 Actor David Warner is 79 
 Documentary maker Ken Burns is 67 
 Rock singer Patti Scialfa (Bruce Springsteen - the E Street Band) is 67 
 Actor Kevin Chapman is 58 
 is 48 
 Rhythm-and-blues singer Wanya Morris (Boyz II Men) is 47 
 Actor Stephen Dorff is 47 
 Actress Kaitlyn Black is 37 

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this 
afternoon, like Jay and his friends will be 
doing…..(Oh wait......Bars aren’t open. Let’s 
all join Jay at his house.... virtually....) and 
Actor Wil Wheaton (Wesley Crusher in Star 
Trek Next Generation) joins us, we hope 
that you will buy him a “Star-Trek” drink, 
as he is 48 years old today.    
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The 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net          ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 8) 

        

     Here Comes  
 “Little Johnny” 
  

--- After the baby was baptized, her 
four-year-old brother Johnny was 
crying inconsolably in the back seat 
of the car. 

"What’s the matter Johnny?" asked 
his concerned mother. 

Johnny replied: "That man said that he hoped our baby 
would be raised in a good Christian home… I just want 
her to stay with you guys." 

 

--- Little Johnny was going to his father’s house one day 
and he was packing everything in his room and putting it 
in his little red wagon.  

He was walking to his father’s house with his wagon 
behind him, when he came to this hill.  

He started up the hill but was constantly swearing "This 
damn thing is so heavy" 

A priest heard him and came out. 

"You shouldn't be swearing" said the priest. 

"God hears you...He is everywhere...He's in the 
church...He's on the sidewalk...He's everywhere"  

Then Little Johnny says "Oh is he in my Wagon"  

The priest replies "Yes Johnny God is in your Wagon" 

Little Johnny says "Well tell him to get the hell out and 
start pulling" 

     

   Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  
     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

   
 
       

     Answers..........   

 

1. Fact. A cats coloring has 
everything to do with chromosomes 
and timing. 

2. Crap. It was Audrey Hepburns 
famous black dress from, Breakfact 
at Tiffanys. 

3. Fact. This branch of entomology 
focuses directly on the habits and 

social behaviors of the worlds tiniest picnic. 

4. Crap. Some one did sue when the tasty breakfast 
treats bust into flames in their toaster. 

5. Crap. They may be crumbling a bit, but that third one 
should definitely be Teddy R., not Grant. 

6. Crap. Its an Indian word meaning Big Village. 

7. Fact. The rich-flavored, pebble-skinned treat also has 
the most protein of all fruits. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       
       2019-20  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                    Daniel Vigneron 
               Howald, Luxembourg 

 

        2019-20 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Allen Yergovich  
                Email: allengy@aol.com  

        2019-20 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      Tom Thayer 
 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2019-20 President:  F. James Wylie  
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

    Governor’s  Message            
    by Allen Yergovich , Florida Kiwanis Governor  

 

   THE GOVERNOR'S QUACKER 

Kiwanis Family: 
As always, I hope that you all are taking care of 
yourselves appropriately and that this crisis has 
not touched you or your loved ones.   
I applaud the many clubs that are meeting regularly online and 
some that are safely doing projects and fundraisers. At the very 
least, we need all clubs to maintain regular communication with 
their members (via newsletters, email, phone tree, etc.) When 
this is all over, I don’t want to have lost anyone 
unnecessarily. There are many projects that homebound 
members can still participate in. Clubs should also be taking 
advantage of the dues waivers to get new members 
involved. These new members should be added to your official 
roster as any new members would be. Please contact your Lt 
Governor.  
Our Virtual District Convention has been announced and the 
official link will be advertised any day now. We are just tying up 
the loose ends. This really has been “reinventing the wheel,” but 
we are sure you will like it. Since there will not be a large-scale 
service project on the Sunday of Convention, I am asking that 
clubs do something, anything, as a project to benefit your 
community, and especially the children, on that Sunday, August 
16. Report what you’ve done, with pictures where appropriate, 
and we will celebrate those in the September Quacker. 
The District unanimously supports Past-Governor Chuck 
Gugliuzza in his bid for Kiwanis International Vice-President, so 
we wish him all the best on July 25. We should all be very proud 
to stand behind such a outstanding, qualified candidate. 
As kids return to day-care, child development experts have 
realized that the required face masks will have a detrimental 
effect on young children’s brain development. Seeing facial 
expressions is vital to their learning. Please see the link to a 
clear mask project we are supporting through our Young 
Children: Priority One committee, in partnership with FAIMH, 
Florida Association for Infant Mental Health. If you, your club, or 
your division would like to sponsor masks for child care center
(s) in your area, have your Lt Governor contact me, there may 
be donation matching available. 
We are also still promoting the Important documentary film “No 
Small Matter.” 
As individual schools and school districts manage whether/how 
they will have classes. We should anticipate that there will be 
limitations on clubs and service and we should start planning 
how our Kiwanis clubs can help our Service Leadership 
Programs to carry on. 
I would like to congratulate: 
The Kiwanis Club of Ormond Beach on their win in the Kiwanis 
International Signature Project Contest! 
Cristian Tello for winning the Chuck & Emilia Gugliuzza 
Scholarship! 
Salma Eldeeb for being elected Key Club International Trustee! 
Danielle Swanson for winning the Builders Club District Essay 
Contest! 
Finally, because Ducky has been part of my theme throughout 
the year, I would like to wish the Kiwanis Club of Tampa the 
best of luck with their 
Incredible Duck Race 
on July 25. 
Thank you. And 
Thank You for ALL 
you do! 

        Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 
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       From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

Our Zoom Meeting on June 
3rd...... 

Interclub with Oakland Park Kiwanis: 

July 1st Zoom Meeting: 


